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Date:  September 2, 2022 
To:  All Proposers 
Subject: Addendum #1 to RFP# 122068 – Bridge Inspections & Re-Inspections - 

Municipal 
 
 
Due to changes made on this addendum, the RFP Cost Proposal document has 
been revised. Please download the 9/2/2022 revised RFP Cost Proposal document 
to submit to submit with your proposal - changes are noted in red font.  
 
The following changes have been made on the RFP Cost Proposal document: 
Dane County 
B130952 will have the routine and fracture critical inspections completed under the 
Dane County inspection contract. Should it be removed from the list? 
Yes, this inspection has been removed – see RFP Cost Proposal. 
 
Dane County - Parks 
B130811, B130834, and B130837 are over water.  
B130811 – Added SI and P – see RFP Cost Proposal. 
B130834 – Added SI – see RFP Cost Proposal. 
B130837 – Added SI – see RFP Cost Proposal. 
 
Town of Dunn 
P13xxx, Quam Dr. bridge plans don't exist, so a Scour Plan of Action will need to be 
prepared also. 
Yes, SC was added – see RFP Cost Proposal. 
 
The following questions have been received and answers are provided in green: 
 
City of Stoughton 
B130512 will have the routine inspection completed by 9/30/22.  Should it be removed 
from the list?  
No this bridge requires an UW-Dive every 5 years.  
 
City of Verona 
B130869 is a new vehicle bridge.  WisDOT’s new policy will have them conduct the 
initial inspection. Should it be removed from the list? 
No only bridges replaced in the federal program are inspected by WisDOT.   
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Town of Cottage Grove 
P130151 and P130939 are not on the list.  We assume they will be under construction 
before 10/31/22.   
These bridges are replaced now and initial inspections prior to opening are should have 
been completed on September 1, 2022.  
 
Town of Montrose 
B130367 will have the routine inspection completed by 9/30/22.  Should it be removed 
from the list?  
The 2022 inspection is not needed but a 2023 inspection is needed as indicated on the 
price proposal document.  
 
Town of Westport 
B130347 will have the routine inspection completed in 2022.  Should the 2023 routine 
be removed from the list? 
No, The 2023 inspection is for an underwater dive that is every 5 years.  
 
 
 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum by checking the “Addendum #1” box on 
Attachment A – Vendor Information of your bid submission. If you have any questions 
regarding this addendum, please contact me via phone or email as listed below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Pete Patten 
Lead Purchasing Officer 
608-267-3523 
patten.peter@countyofdane.com 


